IPFW ATHLETICS

Department Meeting

December 5, 2006
Present:  Arnie Ball, Elliott Blumenthal, Eric Burns, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Anna Curtolo, Christine Francies, Malissa Fritz, Billy Gernon, Rita Girardot, Shannon Green, Mike Harper, Kelly (Hartley) Hutton, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Terry Johnson, Jennifer Kieffer, Scott Knerr, Christine Kuznar, Jennie Moppert, Peggy Mossing, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Christy Sandmaier, Dennis Smith, Kirsta Solberg, Jeff Tungate
Absent:  Dan Bere, Shari Casaburo, Rebecca Coburn, Dane Fife, Keith Fisher, Steve Florio, Dan Fox, Mike Fruchey, Jenny Green, Mahogany Green, Takeru Hatachi, Tony Jasick, Brett Johnston, Jeff Marsh, Chad Newhard, Chris Paul, Rich Riles, Lesa Vartanian, Rudy Yovich, Paul Zinchenko
SAS Team  Abbie Renaker reported that she has discussed the 12-hour rule with the coaches.  See Abbie if there are questions.  
SAS has adopted a family for Christmas and are currently 
raising money to use for shopping.
Leslie Clark talked about grade checks and that some faculty members are not happy with the electronic form.  Leslie will be working with ITS to make improvements.

There is a new form for athletes who need tutoring.

There is still a problem with athletes calling too late to inform faculty that they will miss class because of a scheduled game.

Elliott Blumenthal discussed plagiarism and would like input from coaches regarding the penalty for such.  He asked if Athletics would want to take action against a player for committing plagiarism as well as the action taken by the university.  Mark will call a meeting with coaches to discuss.

Christine Kuznar mentioned that there are still athletes that have not seen the hazing DVD and that they need to schedule a time for viewing.
We will be celebrating Student Athlete Day on April 4, 2007.

Christine distributed a chart to show where teams stand in the Mastodon Cup competition.

Christine stated that there will be big changes for student orientation for fall 2007. Athletics will need to make new arrangement for seeing freshman athletes.

Monthly Budget Meetings with Coaches  Tim Heffron reminded staff that all uniform and apparel purchases must go through purchasing with a purchase order.
Tim also reported that OnePurdue will be tested this month.

Tim saw the model for the future IPFW Student Service Center.  We will know more about the new building in the spring.  
Tim reminded coaches who want to add or increase scholarships for spring that they need to work on this before the spring semester
Time off During the Holidays   Mark asked staff members to keep the other staff members informed when you are taking time off during the holidays.
Hall of Fame Room and Walb Design   Mark said there are trophy cases in Walb that have recently had the locks changed for better protection.  We need to get the trophies into populated areas so that others can see our accomplishments.

Mid-Con Retreat  Mark announced that the Mid-Con Retreat will be held on December 14 in the Royal Dons Room.  Each team must be represented.  Arnie will share his conference experiences.
Athletics Department Christmas Party   The department party will be held on Thursday, December 14, 4:00 p.m. at 469 Sports and Spirits.

Old/New Business  Mark reported that the Institutional Profile has been updated and is available to pass along to donors.
Respectfully submitted,
Peggy Mossing
